

Matthew Taylor

Sent via email only: request-633438-de8cdcff@whatdotheyknow.com

28 January 2020

Reference: FOI 2020-006

Dear Matthew

Re: Freedom of Information Request

Thank you for your recent information request received via email on 11 January 2020. Your request has been considered under the *Freedom of Information (FOI) Act 2000* (the Act).

Your request, and our response, are as follows:

1) How many new EU academic staff the university has been able to recruit over the last year

78 new EU starters – 21.4%

2) How many EU academic staff have left the university over the same time period

81 EU staff members left - 20.6%

3) The overall number of EU academic staff currently working at City University (this one is less important)

422 - 19.3%

Please note that the above relates solely to salaried staff.

Conclusion

We would like to take this opportunity to inform you, the University has a formal complaints and internal review process. If you are dissatisfied with the manner your request for information has been managed, please do so in writing, describe the original request, explain your grounds for dissatisfaction and include an address for correspondence to the Information Compliance Team Leader at:

Information Compliance Team Leader City, University of London

Northampton Square London EC1V 0HB

By Telephone 0207 040 4000 By Email foi@city.ac.uk

If after contacting City, University of London you are still dissatisfied with the outcome, you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner Office (ICO):

By Post Information Commissioner's Office

Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

www.city.ac.uk

By Telephone 01625 545700 Website www.ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely,



Information Compliance Team City, University of London Northampton Square London EC1V 0HB T: +44 (0)20 7040 3137